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From: Gallagher, Angela (DEP) <angela.gallagher@state.ma.us>

Sent; Monday, May 6, 2019 9;58 AM

To: Sarah Porter

Cc: Michele Paul; Marilyn Wade (MWade@BrwnCald.com); Martin, Gerard (DEP)
Subject: Notice of Intent for the former Aerovox site '

Dear Conservation Commission:

MassDEP has been informed that Brown & Caldwell, on behalf of AVX Corporation, has submitted a Notice of Intent to
the New Bedford Conservation Commission to initiate remedial activities near the shoreline at the former Aerovox
facility (Site) on Belleville Avenue. These activities are part of a pilot test for a full scale remedy in order to remediate
the PCB and TCE contamination documented at the Site.

These activities are required under 310 CMR 40.0000, the regulations that govern the cleanup of disposal sites in
Massachusetts. AVX has been working closely with MassDEP to ensure that the proposed remediation is compliant with
regulations and protective of the environment and human health. The results of this piiot test will provide the necessary
information to implement the full scale remedy in the near future.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Take care,
Angela Gallagher

Angela Gallagher
MassDEP | Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup | Southeast Regional Office
20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, Massachusetts, USA 02347

Office: 508.946.2790
Email: angela.gallagher@mass.gov




